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Phantom Flyers R/C Club Meeting Minutes - 20 March 2023 

Attendees:  13 club members were in attendance on the Zoom meeting which started at 7:01 pm.  People I recorded 

were:  Ed White, Harold Weaver, Mitch Galatioto, Dan Abel, Bill McMenamy, Jose Espinosa, Don Grzina, Don Bollinger, 

Mike Wallis, Dave Evans, Bill Ahrens, Jim West, and Kevin Cox.  

New Members:  None in attendance, however, Ed met with new member Karel Beetge at the field.  Welcome to the 

club Karel!  

Technical Session:  Ed White provided a presentation on the Mars Ingenuity helicopter.  The helo has 4-foot diameter 

counter rotating blades, weighs 4 pounds on earth, but only 1.5 pounds on Mars, and has to withstand -130 degrees F at 

night on the surface.  Very fun fact - the Ingenuity carries a swatch of fabric from the Wright Brothers aircraft wing 

located at the Smithsonian Museum of Flight!  Very interesting presentation, thank you Ed!  Upcoming presentations 

will include Jose Espinosa showing us his new flight data recorder.  If you wish to do a tech session, contact Ed.  

Secretary’s Report:  The February meeting minutes were approved as written.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Jose provided the club’s current financial status and the club continues to be in good financial 

status.  There was some discussion on the club renewing our field insurance policy Jose will provide the policy to Ed for 

review to ensure we are properly covered.  Ed will also renew the Club’s AMA charter.  The report was approved.  

Safety Officer’s Report:  No issues to report this month.  

Field Manager:  Don Grzina stated that the field did not require mowing yet.  Please let Don know if you are willing to 

mow this year so he can create the mowing list.  Don is still looking into a roller to smooth the field.  He is working the 

Jack Buydos on the Columbia R/C club method and will look into if the St. Charles Saints can loan us their concrete 

roller.  Someone suggested using Molmac to encourage the moles to move on.  

Activities Report:  Dan Abel provided the following.  

2m Glider Contest - April 2nd with Jan Jansen as CD.  The rules have been distributed by e-mail.  If you did 

not receive it, contact Dan.  

Open House - April 29th, at the field.  There will be food and flying, so come out to help and participate!  Dan 

has a sign-up list for all that needs to be done and several have already volunteered, thanks!  The club 

approved $150 to pay for the expenses.  

GSLMA Report:  Harold Weaver provided an update to the charging station layout which has a standard 120v 

household plug for chargers.  Aviation Day will be held on 12 August at the GSLMA field, however, they were not 

successful in reserving the soccer and baseball fields, so be careful when over-flying those areas.  The club discussed 

loaning our field to the Whirlybirds to help with their contest, however, due to restrictions imposed by our FAA 

agreement, it was determined that we are regrettably unable help out.  

Old Business:  Ed contacted the AMA to get an update on our club’s FAA - Recognized Identification Area (FRIA) 

request.  There was no progress to report.  The FAA will probably not review until sometime in the summer.  Ed will 

keep us posted. New Business:  None.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Mitch Galatioto, 2023 Secretary, Club Member, Board of Directors, Mowing Crew and actual R/C pilot! 

 
 

 
https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 

https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/ 
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Safety Rules to Fly-By 

(submitted by Mitch Galatioto) 

 

 

A few excerpts from our Safety Rules.  Always good to read through them on occasion to ensure we are all following 

them.  If you need an electronic copy of them, please ask any officer.  Thanks for keeping our field safe! 

 

Safety Rule of the Month: 

1. The current Academy of Model Aeronautics National Model Aircraft Safety Code shall be applicable to all flying at the 

field. In situations where specific guidance is not provided, sound judgement must prevail. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



At the Field 
 

Jose has a new model EDF called VuIcan. It is manufactured by Freewing and is available from Motion RC. It is a 70mm 

EDF class. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

GSLMA Report 

supplied by Harold Weaver 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Members Projects 

Jose has been using Flight Coach to review his pattern flying sequence to better gauge manuvers that could use some 

tweaking. To my knownledge 2 other club members plan on installing the device into their models. Soon to be 

discussed in a upcoming Tech Session. 

More information can be found at:   https://www.flightcoach.org/ 

       

 

 

 

 

https://www.flightcoach.org/


Events 

Event Coordinator-Dan Abel 

 

 

 



Sailplane Contest Results 

All pilots, 

The scoring Home Office has over-ruled the call on the field. As a result the referee will not return as a referee next 

month. 

the official final results are: 

 

place    Score     Name 

1            1232    Brian M 

2            1179    Jan J 

3            686      Robert S 

4            671      Bill O 

5            653      Ed W 

6            557      Kevin C 

7            261      Larry A 

8            241      Bill A 

The difference between first and second was less than a good 60 point landing. It was also very close for third place with 

only 33 points between third and fifth place. Most flights were in the 2 to 3 minutes range. Four flights exceeded five 

minutes. Goal was 6 min. A very windy day which made finding lift and making the landing area difficult. A few airplanes 

were damaged in landing mishaps. But, I believe all are repairable including my Sagita. Great contest everybody. Hope to 

see you all back next month. 

Thanks, 

Jan 

Since few of the pilots have dual membership with MVSA (Mississippi Valley Soaring Association). The MVSA Webmaster, 

Dan Gill did an great write-up. https://mvsaclub.com/2023/04/02/inter-club-2-meter-contest/ 

Additional photos can be found here: https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjAysMc 
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Don’t forget to renew your membership!! 

https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-

content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what 

you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf
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